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UPCOMING  EVENTS  

  

SISTERHOOD THEATER EVENTS 

Sunday, January 13, 2019   11:45am 
DEAR EVAN HANSEN - Tony Best Musical 

 

Sunday, February 19, 2019   11:45am 
COME FROM AWAY - Tony Best Director 

 

See Sisterhood Happenings  page 4 

MENôS CLUB BREAKFAST 
Wednesday, December 5, 2018   10am 

 

See Menôs Club News  page 6 

CELEBRATE CHANUKAH 
2:30 pm Sunday, December 9  

"Bonita Nahoum Jaros"  
& Accompanist Inessa Khurgel  

Followed by light supper: 
LATKES ! Jelly Donuts & Coffee 

Menorah Lighting ð $5 kids under 12 
Adults $25 - call 949.830.0470 

Reservations a must - no walk ins 

MENORAH  
  LIGHTING  
 

Lighting of the 

 8th Candle 
 approx 5pm 
    Sunday 

  December 9, 2018 
 

Day 1 - 7 at 5:30 pm 

2019 BOARD INSTALLATION 
AS PART OF OUR EARLY FRIDAY NIGHT  

5:30 PM Friday January 11, 2019 
SPECIAL SHABBAT DINNER CELEBRATION! 

$22 traditional Shabbat dinner/reserve NOW 

AMERICAN JEWISH  HISTORY 

Prof. Marc Dollinger 
Award-winning University Professor. 
2019 Community One-month Scholar 
What Do We Owe Peter Stuyvesant? 
350 years of American Jewish History 

2:00 PM  SUNDAY, JAN  13, 2019 
No Cost to attend 



When it gets darkest outside, how do we 
bring light to our families, to our friends 
and to ourselves? What makes a 
difference in our lives? The things that 
affect us the most are the things that we 
do for someone other than ourselves.  

 
We need to get out of our comfort zone, and take a step to 
help other people, whether we know them well or hardly 
at all. We will find in helping others that we forget 
whatever is bothering us or hurting us.  
 
By doing our best to tell another person that they matter 
to the world, we demonstrate by our actions that they are 
not alone, and that we want to help.  
 
There are those in our community who are not able to get 
out of their house. There are those who spend several 
hours in medical treatment on different days. There are 
those whose eyesight or mobility are not what they once 
were and theyôd find our visit or our call a welcome 
personal connection in their day.   
 
As Commander in Chief of the Revolutionary Army, 
George Washington was inspired during the darkest 
winter of the war while camped at Valley Forge by 
observing a soldier, a Jewish soldier, light his small 
personal menorah on top of a mound of snow.  
 
The small light lit to fend off the darkness symbolized the 
courage and bravery of the Maccabee soldiers standing 
against all odds to bring freedom to our Jewish people 
and the message to the world of our Jewish Prophet 
Zechariah: ñNot by might, nor by power, rather by My 
spirit.ò  
 
May we find light in our small and large acts of kindness 
that we do for others at this time of darkness. 
 
Chag urim sameach, may your Chanukah lights brighten 
your days and nights and do the same for those you love.  
 

Bôvrachot, blessings , Rabbi Dennis   
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This monthôs message is from both of us, Dolores and Jean, 
because it will serve as our ñSwan Song.ò  Yes, on Dec. 31st our 2nd 
term as your Co-Presidents will end.  We both find it difficult to 
believe that 2 years have passed, but we also agree that it has been a 
labor of love.  Primarily, this has been due to the consistent 
outstanding support we have received from our board and their 
active committees.  Without the wisdom and guidance of Rabbi 
Dennis, these 2 years would surely have been a struggle.  With all 
the wonderful assistance we have received, we are able to reflect on 
so many positive accomplished for our Temple during our termsé 
 

Our congregation joined to honor our amazing Rebbetzen, Sima by 
expressing our appreciation for all that she does for our Temple.  We 
surprised her with an Erev Shabbat reception in May of 2017. 
 

Our Religious Committee organized several Scrumptious Shabbat 
Suppers with one that followed our EARLY 5:30 Erev Shabbat 
Service.  It was a first for Temple Judea and very well received. 
 

Thanks to our Membership Committee, we hosted several Erev 
Shabbat Wine & Cheese receptions, which attract our members. 
 

Our Ways & Means events featuring the Mostly Kosher Klezmer 
Band proved to be successful fund raising projects. 
 

Sisterhood and Menôs Club have become a joint ancillary group.  
They are successfully working together for the benefit of our Temple. 
 

Results of our Yom Kippur Appeal exceeded each previous year. 
 

The overwhelming support of inauguration of our Torah Maintenance 
Fund has successfully allowed us to make six of our seven Torah 
scrolls completely Kosher - and our fund continues to grow. 
 

We obviously have not covered every item that made our 
leadership as pleasant as it was for us.  If we did, we would have to 
list YOUR name, and YOUR name, and yes, YOUR name too.  
Whether it was just your friendly greeting, or your sweet smile, or 
your excellent suggestion, or even your minor complaint; we 
welcomed your participation.  Should you want to become more 
involved in the backbone of our Temple, our committees will 
welcome you!  Do your interests lean towards our Religious 
Committee, our Financial Committee, our Building/Maintenance 
Committee, our Monument Committee, and/or our Social 
Committee or with our Sisterhood/Menôs Club?  Just let us know 
and we will lead you in the direction of your preference.   
 

In closing, we welcome our successors, Co-Presidents, Elect, Sandy 
Shapiro and Arnold Miller.  We are confident of their ability and 
their dedication to Temple Judea.  Our only wish for them is that 
they enjoy their new leadership roles as much as we have enjoyed 
ours.    Meanwhile, we thank you, our Temple Family, for your 
unwavering support over these past 2 years.  We humbly appreciate 
allowing us to serve as your Co-Presidents.  We are grateful for the 
memorable experience you have afforded us. 
Sincerely, it has been our pleasure to serve, 

Dolores Cohen & Jean Janowsky Co-Presidents 

THOUGHTS FROM OUR RABBI 



To include a Personal Message in our monthly Bulletin, 
EMAIL your message (up to 20 words) & send a $15 donation 
to our Office before the 10th. (Up to 30 words ~ $25) 
 

 

 
 

 
Dear Family and Friends,  Thank you for your cards, 
contributions, gifts and good wishes in honor of my 
birthday. Thanks to my wife Sima and all who joined for 
Kiddush to celebrate with us. With deep appreciation, 

Rabbi Dennis 
 

NEW FUND - now open for donations: Presidentsô 
Discretionary Fund with the purpose to allow Presidents 
the ability to expend small dollar amounts to help the 
Temple. Limited to less than $400 in any one fiscal year.  
 

Thank you to all those who have made Yom Kippur 
pledges for 2018-2019. If you havenôt yet, please do this 
mitzvah for our community! Thank you again.  

Dolores and Jean 
 

Make time, get yourself out of the house, support our 
Temple Judea events - when people make the effort to 
get outðthey are always glad that they did! See you at 
the Temple! 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

PLEASE LET US KNOW 
In the event of  an illness  or another reason  that you  feel 
requires the Rabbiôs attention,  please call 949.830.0470 
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MOVING ON 
Jewish Family Services Bereavement group led by Cally 
Clein meets at Temple Judea on Mondays at 10 a.m. The 
group provides the opportunity to share experiences, 
hear how others deal with grief, receive support and 
discover ways to cope with feelings of sadness and loss.  
Thereôs no fee; pre-registration is required.  
To register, call Cally Clein at 949-435-3460  

SHMOOZE WITH REBBE 
December 12, 19, 26  -  11am - 12 noon 
Come with questions, and topics 
Bring yourself and your friends 

 

Our Hebrew School students are the greatest! ð they 
started school last month and are learning about holidays, 
Hebrew and our homeland Israel.  
 

We truly have an excellent program with an involved 
educator, a Rabbi who cares, a program for family 
education, weekday and Shabbat classes as well as our 
congregationôs support.  
 

We offer: ƴ Small class size  
    ƴ Time for kids to make Jewish friends 
               ƴ Hebrew reading & synagogue skills 
               ƴ Online learning & study about Israel 
               ƴ A fun, warm, welcoming environment 
We welcome your input as our congregational family 
together transmits our heritage to the next generation. 

          Neal Linson Volunteer Educator 

HELP BUILD OUR FUTURE 
An easy way is to make a charitable gift through your 

will. Simply use these words in drafting your will: ñI 
give and bequeath unto Temple Judea, a 
nonprofit corporation, that is recognized as 
exempt from tax under Section 501(c)(3) of 
the Internal Revenue Code, ID# 95 -2503535 
the sum of $____ to be used for general 
�S�X�U�S�R�V�H�V���µ��If you donôt wish to specify an amount, 
you may wish to state the amount as a percentage of 
your estate. Your assets remain in your control during 
your lifetime and youôre able to modify your bequest 
should circumstances change. Please let us know if 
we can be of assistance to you or your advisors.  

578 East San Bernardino Road 
Covina, California 91723 


